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March 12, 2019 

 

 

Senator Thomas “Tom” R. Carper 

513 Hart Senate Office Building 

Washington, DC 20510 

 

Dear Senator Carper: 

 

As part of a uniquely broad coalition of interests, we want to express our support for 

reauthorization of the Diesel Emissions Reduction Act (DERA) program. Because vast 

opportunities remain to reduce diesel emissions through the DERA program, we wish to express 

our appreciation for legislation you have sponsored to continue the authorization of DERA 

through fiscal year 2024.   

 

First enacted as part of the Energy Policy Act of 2005 as a Senate floor amendment authored by 

former governors, you and Sen. George Voinovich (R-OH) and approved 92 to 1, DERA provides 

funding to incentivize equipment and vehicle owners to install retrofit technologies on existing 

heavy-duty diesel vehicles and engines, or replace engines and equipment, reducing emissions 

by as much as 90 percent. In 2010, the Senate approved DERA reauthorization unanimously and 

the House approved the measure by voice vote.   

EPA’s most recent estimates were completed in 2016 and reflect only the first five years of the 




